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Area 92 Newsletter
Mission Statement
To Report directly “to those they 
serve”; to publicize AA events; to 
be a forum for sharing and 
comment.
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Greetings Area 92!

   Greetings Area 92! This Month, Step Six reminds us that the courage to 
change those things we can is a lifelong endeavor with our 6th and 7th

step. That character development is often not easy, but it is always worth 
it!  I continue to look for Journalists, Writers and Artists that might be 
interested in submitting feature articles or contributions for the 
newsletter.  Contact me if you would like to be on the mailing list. Thank 
you for the opportunity to be of Service!   

Benjamin G.   Newsletter Editor /  WSEA 92 / Panel 70 / AA

Area  92 Newsletter  Submissions  newsletter@area92aa.org   or 
Mail to :  Area 92 Newsletter

   212 W Ironwood Drive Suite D.  PMB #212
  Coeur d’Alene, Idaho,  83814

mailto:newsletter@area92aa.org
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Area Delegate
Greetings WSEA 92, 

“What in hell are we afraid of?”

Now that my 2nd General Service Conference (GSC) has come to a close and I am in the “autumn” of 
the most recent experience as a trusted servant, I have been reflecting on comments of Bill’s from 
1958 following that year’s conference.  As usual, his language of the heart seemed appropriate for this 
month’s Newsletter entry.

“I think all of us revere the concepts of democracy, of parliament, and of the republic.  We 
see these associations of men and women trying to cooperate, trying to govern themselves.  
We in the Western world believe that in these institutions lies the spiritual substance 
necessary for the ultimate happiness and unity of the world.

We believe in the same things for A.A. I submit that if this conference was ruffled, if 
individuals were deeply disturbed (one guy told me his ulcers got going again), I say this is 
fine. Because what Parliament, what republic, what democracy has not been disturbed?  
Friction of opposing viewpoints is the very ‘modus operandi’ on which they proceed.  What 
should we be afraid of? 

Now, the great hope of democracies, republics and parliaments is that the people who lie 
back in their constituencies will be sufficiently well motivated, will be sufficiently well 
informed, will be sufficiently spiritual to make these institutions work.  If they don’t work, 
if the people back there don’t have these qualities, then we have to resort to the childish 
device of dictatorship.

Now, if this is done in A.A., the chance for democracy under God’s guidance, the chance for 
a republic, the chance for a parliament of service – why, the chances are so much better for 
us today than any other institutions I can think of.

Of what, then, are we afraid?   As I said, we revere these institutions.  And every day we 
read the paper – from Washington, from London – we find that very harsh things are said in 
these parliaments and that there is often great bitterness and strife, and we still revere 
them because underneath we have the underlying confidence. 

But I say, how many times in such a parliament do they, at the end of each session, fall into 
a man-to-man agreement?   Do they feel themselves under such grace as we are so 
fortunate to have?  

What in hell are we afraid of?”

Bill W.  Excerpted from “Our Great Responsibility” - Pages 130 and 131. 

In love and gratitude,

Gary P.
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Area Alternate Delegate

Greetings Fellowship!

These are hardly the lazy days of summer….The Area Standing Committee Workshop, The Pacific 
Northwest Conference, and July Quarterly; all happening in the next five weeks!  In addition, we have 
two more scheduled Delegate 71st GSC reports; June 12 and July 24.  Lots of good stuff on the 
horizon….I will be attending it all. Hope to see you there!
We are in the early stages of planning another online GSR/DCM school/workshop, scheduled for August 
28. Everyone can benefit from this “journey through AA’s service structure”.  Past  Delegates,  David M. 
and Allen D. eagerly accepted the invitation to present this amazing PowerPoint and  to share their 
experience with us...you don’t want to miss this awesome presentation!  This is a wonderful opportunity 
to get prepared to participate in two important events: September Standing Committee Workshop and 
the October Voting Assembly. Spread the word let’s get as many Groups represented as possible! 
To serve the Fellowship of A.A. is, and always will be a spiritual journey I will alway be deeply grateful 
for, thank you for the opportunity!!

“....to show them that service can add a rich dimension to their sober lives and Twelfth Step work, and 
that their participation is vital to the future of A.A.                                                                             
  …..A.A. Service Manual S23

Ben N - Alternate Delegate Panel 70

Area Chairperson 

I’m sorry about not getting a newsletter to you last month but I was still not able to type the first of 
May.  As I reported, back on April 12th, I tripped over a rug, falling on my right shoulder which resulted 
in 2 cracks in my shoulder.  I had to keep it immobilized for what has seemed like forever.  I go back 
to the doctor this week to find out when I start physical therapy.  Fun!!!

The DCMs, Area Standing chairs and Area Elected officers have continued to meet on a monthly basis 
during May.  At least sitting is doable with a bum shoulder.  The DCMs discussed the Area website 
meeting schedule and how to make changes.  The Standing Committee Chairs are planning the next 
workshop which is scheduled for June 19 as our first hybrid Area function.  I’m looking forward to 
attending on Zoom, while others attend in person in Libby, Montana. 

Thank you all for making the April Area Assembly  a success.  The next meeting will be the July Quarterly 
hosted by District 22 on Zoom on July 16th and 17th.  

Yours in service,

Diana M
Area 92 Chair
Panel 70
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Area Alternate Chairperson

Greetings and happy June,

Looks like most meetings are back to regular schedules and open for business. This is very good news. 
ZOOM was just ok but in person meetings are really where it's at….
Our Trusted DCM’s have been keeping up with the web site meeting schedule which updates the meeting 
guide app. Thank you trusted servants.

June standing committee workshop will be hybrid from Libby Montana hosted by District 26 and our 
area newsletter chair Benjamin. Flyers are posted to the web site.
July quarterly will still be hosted by district 22 and it will be virtual via zoom. 

Thank you, Emilia and your team. Flyers are posted to the web site.
District 4 in Richland will be hosting the October voting assembly LIVE!!!! We are back in action folks.. 
Registration flyers and event flyers are posted to the area web site.
Please get the word out so we may have a great finale to the panel 70 and welcome our panel 72 trusted 
servants.

That is about it for Gary today.
See you all soon...

YIS Gary H. (509) 670-8860

Area Treasurer

Hello AREA 92
Summer is trying to get here, with everything trying to open up: flower buds to AA meetings. We have 
all gone through some very stressful times this past year and the new freedoms are exciting and hopeful.
I have sent a couple of different reports for your viewing in the newsletter: the expenses by vendor and 
the P & L 2nd Quarter (April) to date. You will have an entire 2nd quarter P& L for the July Quarterly. You 
will have a complete 2nd Quarter (April-June) report at the July Quarterly.
WSEA contributions for $14,600 was sent to GSO.  In addition, we also sent $400.00 to GSO for the 
Delegate’s fund. This was in addition to our previous amount of $1800.00, for a total of $2400.00. This 
is the “suggested” amount to be fully self-supporting in our AREA. 
AREA 92 Prudent Reserve Balance, as of May 31. 2021, was  $  2,500.42.
The beginning checking account balance as of May 01, 2021 was    $37,437.33
There were deposits and additions (i.e. PayPal transfer) totaling            $ 2,041.14
There were expenses of                  $15,548.00.  
ENDING BALANCE             $23,930.47
Thank you to all the groups at this very hard time. Please send all contributions to:

Washington State East AREA 92
PO Box 103

1314 S Grand Blvd. Suite 2
Spokane, WA. 99202-1174

“If I’m not part of the solution, I’m still part of the problem.” I ask God to always help me be part of the 
solution.

YIS Jan R
WSEA 92 Treasurer
treasurer@area92aa.org
(208) 416-9507
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Area Alternate Treasurer

Greetings Area 92  

Contributions for May 2021 were $2,041.14.   Thank you to all of the individuals, groups and Districts 
for your contributions and continued support.  The May 2021 Contribution Report was emailed to all 
DCM’s and Alt DCM’s.  If you would prefer to only get your own District Contributions Report, or just 
your group, let me know and I will modify it.  I also want the District GSR’s to make sure your DCM’s 
are getting this information out to you.  If you are not receiving it, let them know or email me and I will 
get you a copy.  
Please send all contributions to:       

Washington State East Area 92
1314 S. Grand Blvd. Suite 2, Box #103

Spokane, WA 99202-1174
Or

PayPal
(accessed from our website Area92aa.org)

Please include your Group Name, Group ID Number and District # on the contribution(s) to ensure 
that I give proper credit to the contributing groups or if this is a personal contribution, indicate 
“personal” in the memo line.  There are several groups with the same name so without at least the 
district number, it is very difficult to categorize properly.  Contributions can also be made on the AREA 
92 website by PayPal. It is set up to generate all personal/group information. If you use PayPal, 
please be complete with your information.

Last month I asked you to help me solve a mystery on checks I have received from an organization 
called “Network for Good”.   I have received one email from a member that said he has seen an “option 
to choose a charity” when placing orders on the internet.  For him Area 92 AA has come up as an option 
so he has “checked” that one.  I too have seen this but never the Area 92 AA only other organizations 
like St. Jude etc.  I need to reiterate that even though this seems great, we cannot accept them with 
no way to verify it is coming from members of the fellowship only.  If anyone else has had a similar 
experience or knows something completely different, please email me and pass along this information 
to your Districts and Groups in Area 92.

If you have questions on contributions or are just curious about finances in AA in general, please email 
me and I would be happy to bring you up to date.  Thank you again.

Be safe, healthy and God Bless

YIS
Cindy H.
Area 92 Alt-Treasurer
alt-treasurer@area92aa.org
Finance Committee Chair
P70

mailto:alt-treasurer@area92aa.org
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Area Secretary

Happy June Area 92

I hope you are all enjoying the warmer weather.  I highly encourage you all to attend the PNC this 
month. I’ve always come away inspired to do more.  There will be hard copies of the Area Handbook 
ready for this function. Some of you have already emailed me in anticipation of a hard copy. As I said 
last month, you can access the Handbook on the Area website. A PDF of the Handbook, Motions from 
1995 to current and the Historical Motions prior to our Area becoming Area 92 are available. The 
Committee felt this would be most convenient for you to print what you want. But to repeat myself, I 
will have a complete Handbook with Historical motions included. I can email this to you or mail you a 
hard copy, via snail mail!! The complete book has roughly 80 plus pages.  There will be continued 
updates as new motions are passed. This is a living document. I will keep you informed if an updated 
version is posted. The July Quarterly will be upon us in no time. It’s hard to believe second year of 
rotation is in its last Quarterly and Voting Assembly. I encourage anyone to step up and be a part of 
this amazing WSEA. Being the Area Secretary has been the biggest honor for this alcoholic.  Hope to 
see you all soon, until then, God Bless, 

YILS AnnMarie   secretary@area92aa.org

Area Archives Chair 

Greetings Area 92,
I have been attending the monthly Pacific Region Archives Zoom meeting. This monthly call is intended 
to establish a place where all Archivists from the Pacific Region can unify in a timeless service for the 
sole purpose of Archiving and preserving the history of A.A. This meeting is open to any 
Archivist/Archives Chair that is interested. If your Group or District archivist is interested in attending, 
please contact me for the login information. I continue to meet with the Archives Steering Committee 
monthly, and we are looking at ideas and ways to start digitalizing the materials we have collected as 
well as continuing to work on the cataloging of said materials. We also have completed the Archives 
Handbook for Districts and Groups, so if you’re interested in a copy of the suggestive piece we have put 
together, again please contact me either Email or phone call, and I would be happy to get you a copy.
I am looking forward to the Area’s First ever hybrid event at the Standing Committee Workshop in June, 
in Libby Mt. I hope to see a good turnout on both ends, both live and on zoom, this is an exciting time 
for all of us. Then we have the first Virtual PNC, on June 26th, if you have not registered, you should 
hop to it!  Registration is free, super easy and can be done online at PNC1948.org

Thank you for the pleasure of serving Area 92 as your Archives Chair,
In Love and Service, Lisa G.

Area Archivist 

COVID STORY FROM Jamie & Charlie K.

Jamie & Charlie K. - My wife and I had just moved to Spokane Valley in Nov. 2019. After attending 
various AA meetings, I became a member of the Best 3 out of 5 group. We meet at a room downstairs 
by the St Joseph's Cemetery. Somewhere around March of 2020 the world was hit with COVID-19. 
Our group conscious decided that we would stop having face to face meetings and meet on Zoom, an 
online computer meeting.
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At first, I was hesitant to try this but after attending several Zoom meetings I got comfortable 
meeting this way until we can get back to face to face. It is definitely not the same as a face to face 
but it is a viable substitute until we get back to normal, whatever that looks like.

A couple of the positive observations about Zoom meetings is that:

1- I am able to still see my old home group members in Everett and for that matter anywhere 
around the world

2- I think there is a place for Zoom meetings once we get back meeting face to face. 

Corrections

Summer is almost here...I think. As the world re-emerges, it still feels to me like a blend between 
Groundhog Day and a strange science fiction movie. I am currently focusing on One Day at a Time 
and a full month has passed since our last newsletter.  I listened to the delegates report and heard 
that like the world, AA is and has changed. The AAWS Corrections Committee recommended to the 
conference to move forward with changing our literature to refer to inmates as "persons in custody." I 
am hearing from our Area Correctional Committee members that AA's are ready to serve and carry 
the message. They are getting up to date on their paperwork and volunteer training. Correctional 
facilities are getting close to reopening to volunteers and DOC is reexamining the vision for volunteers. 
I have been working closely with CPC to put together resources for our Correctional facility contacts to 
reach out and make AA available to both existing and new facilities.  I have attended the National 
Correction Conference call and heard about diversity and recovery.  We are all waiting to hear from 
the General Service office regarding the outcome of the JPAY contract along with the 
recommendations on distribution of digital materials to persons in custody. I have been in contact with 
Area 72 and Oregon Area Correction Chairs and aware of their ongoing activities. Looking forward to 
attending the standing committee in person in Libby, YIS holly 

Area CPC Chair

Hello, Area 92!

I hope everyone is doing well!  We are getting ready for another Standing Committee Workshop on 
June 19th. This will be a hybrid event and most of the committee will be traveling to Libby, Montana. I 
am very excited to see everyone. I hope everyone can make it……. On Zoom or in person. 

Michelle (Area 92 PI Chair) and I are having a CPC/PI zoom meeting on the 3rd Tuesday at 7:00. 
District 8 is having a CPC/PI Zoom meeting on the first Tuesday of every month at 7:00. I  have also 
been attending Area 03’s CPC monthly meeting.  Please don't hesitate to contact me if you need 
anything!

YIS,
Brande
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Area Grapevine and Literature Chair

See you in Libby!

In Love and Service   Anna V.

Area Newsletter Editor

Greetings Areas 92!

This month has been very busy getting ready for the Workshop in Libby Montana!  I really am looking 
forward to getting back to in person Service Meetings.  I made a trip up to Libby on the 5th to review 
the facility and work out some of the technical details. On the way back I was able to stop at the 
Gazebo Boys campout and have dinner with the AA folks there.

I also participated on an A.A. Founder’s Day meeting on June 10th.

I continue to sponsor and participate with the District 8 3rd Legacy Committee; I also participate on 
the District Handbook Committee and we are in the process of updating our Handbook.

It is an honor and privilege to Serve! Thank you for all your support!

Yours in Service   Benjamin G.   Area Newsletter Editor / WSEA  92 / Panel 70 / AA

Area Public Information Chair

The next Standing Committee Workshop is June 19th and it will be a hybrid meeting. Our theme is 
Communication – Cooperation – Integration. Jennifer will be managing the event via zoom and Benjamin 
will coordinate on-site. On June 5th, Benjamin drove up to Libby, Montana, to organize a run through 
on-site while the rest of the committee joined via zoom. We are hoping to have a well-attended event. 
Anna and I will be making a road trip to Libby, Montana, for the workshop. We have missed travelling 
together and seeing all of your faces in-person is well worth the trip, maybe even a hug or two.

PNC will be held on June 26th and 27th. The website is up and running with links to the flyer and 
program in Spanish and English. Registration is required; however, the event is FREE. If you would like 
to make a donation there is a link for that on the website at www.pnc1948.org. All of the committee 
members are working diligently on their assignments. We have scheduled five run-throughs with the 
panelists and speakers prior to the event so we are prepared and ready to go.

I am looking forward to seeing all of you at the first hybrid Standing Committee Workshop and the PNC.

In Love and Service,
Michelle W.
WSEA 92 – Panel 70
Public Information Chair
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Area Treatment Chair

Welcome to June Area92. Notes from Treatment/Accessibilities Chair

I just arrived home last night from Libby, for a much-needed camp out. It is a reminder to keep 
balance in my life.  I love every aspect of my life, work, home, family, and my AA family.  When I put 
I all of the aspects of my life in a circle and focus on the triangle that lives with in unity, service, and 
recovery.  I find out “How it works”.

We are preparing for our workshop this month and I hope to see District Chairs, inter group members 
home group members and, members there are no qualifications you need to meet to attend a 
workshop.  We sometimes have past Delegates attend and elected members of the area visit and 
participate. They come to support learn and join in the conversations.  If we never ask a question we 
never learn the answers. This month Ben Nelson our Alt. delegate will be sharing some insight and 
experience, strength and hope. We will have he Chair of PNC giving an update on what you can expect 
to hear and learn about at the PNC later this month.  

What does it mean to communicate?  What does it mean to cooperate?  How do we integrate others 
into our circle?

These are some of the things we will be discussing this month at the workshop this month.  We want 
you to walk away knowing that we may be individuals,  but we can do anything together.  AA is a we 
program not a I program.  

We had a new chair join in the monthly Treatment Accessibilities meeting. I would love for more to 
join us. I have set up this meeting space so we could have a place to communicate, what we need in 
our Districts and home groups.  If you are interested in learning about being of service in caring the 
message to Treatment Centers, our finding a way to help make meetings more Accessible to members 
in your community,  join us as we will continue to meet on the 4th Thursday of the month at 7pm.  Via 
zoom.

I am also available to come visit your district and help you carry the message of hope in to your 
community. Life for me is about always being a helping hand to others.  You asking me for help allows 
me to continue to grow and change and be of service.  I can be reached at treatment@area92aa.org

See you all soon.
Fran L 

mailto:treatment@area92aa.org
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Bridging the Gap (Treatment Committee)

Area Translation Chair

Finance Committee
See Alt. Treasurer Report

Hello, Area 92!

The Finance Committee will meet next week, so I don't have much to report this time. We have just 
been informed that there is now a "secure" tab on the Area's website, so there will be some upcoming 
discussions on its use for various settings in the Area's finances. As every month, your Finance 
Committee continues to make sure your Area is financially sound and would appreciate any questions 
you may have.

Although this rotation is coming to an end,  there is still a space for one more member of the 
committee. There's still a lot to do before the end of the year, so if you're active in the service and 
interested in the Area's finances, email me and we'll talk. We love hearing from the body and are 
ready to answer any questions.  

Stay safe, healthy, and God bless you.

YIS
Cindy H.
Area 92 P70
Chair of the Finance Committee of the

Website Committee
See Alt. Chair Report

Hello fellow members and trusted servants.

The web team has been reconfiguring the web site a bit. We are trying to make it appear more user 
friendly. We cleaned up some tabs and added a tab or two in order to get back to the 2-3 click rule so 
to speak. WE noticed navigation around the web site was getting a lot confusing and clustered.

Please take some time to look around and see what's new.

Standing committee chairs have a whole new look and much better exposure.

Our goal is to be more friendly with quicker navigation. We entertain any suggestions and feedback 
alt-chair@are92aa.org

Our web master is continuing to upgrade security pages for the newsletter as well as financial reports 
tabs. This is coming together and should be up and running very soon.

Thanks for letting me chair this team and to be of service to our area.

Gary H. (509) 670-8860 

mailto:alt-chair@are92aa.org
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Area Registrar

Greetings WSEA 92 Fellowship!

Howdy Folks! Your friendly neighborhood Registrar here…..

The Fellowship Connection was launched on December 14, 2020. There have been several training 
sessions along the way . Development has included a help section, user guides, training guides, and 
an FAQ component.  Needless to say this database has come a long way.  I joined yet another sharing 
session May 11, in which many suggestions by Area Registrars were made towards further 
improvements. It has been a lot of fun and a privilege to be a part of this early development. With 
future sharing sessions in the planning, the ability to reach out to, and inform our Groups can only 
improve!

Get Connected !

Is your Group Information up to date??  Please take  five minutes to complete this form :
https://forms.gle/QpmDbGzhxzYzYJSP8  and take advantage of GSO services: GSR Kit, Box 459, 
(quarterly news and notes from GSO), contribution reports, important announcements, and more.  

Always Grateful to serve,

Ben N - WSEA 92 Alternate Delegate/Registrar Panel 70

alt-delegat@area92aa.org

208-755-2345

District and DCM Reports

District 2

District 2 is up and running! We have 3 ad hoc committees. A Handbook Committee, and an Alcathon 
Committee, and the Sharing Session Committee. (Thank you for getting our flyer in the May 
newsletter!) We also encouraged everyone at the last District meeting to share their enthusiasm for 
being a GSR at meetings they attend outside their home group. 

Hope you enjoyed the Sharing Session on Hybrid Meetings.

Rainey M

mailto:alt-delegat@area92aa.org
https://forms.gle/QpmDbGzhxzYzYJSP8
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District 8

Hello All:  

I am still in Southern California and do not have much news to report.  Thank you to David for 
chairing the May District meeting. 

May has been a fairly uneventful month after the fast pace of the past few months getting ready and 
completing the GSC.  Our May 11, District meeting had another awesome attendance.  We had 14 
GSR’s and alt-GSR’s present, 7 Committee Chairs, 3 Officers with 4 guests for a total of 28 members 
present.  Thank you to David for chairing the May District meeting in my absence. 

I was able to attend the Area 8 (San Diego & Imperial) Delegate’s report as a guest and found it very 
informative.  I attend most of the presentation of our Delegates GSC report on May 22.  There will be 
2 more presentations in June and July.  I would urge all to attend one or the other for a glimpse into 
what is happening with AA GSO, AAWS, Grapevine etc. and the direction we are headed.     

Thank you all for being amazing District Trusted Servants.  

Events attended during May:

May 15, 2021.  Area 8 Post Conference Delegates report

May 22, 2021.  Area 92 Post Conference Delegates report   

YIS, 

Catherine B.

District 8 DCM 
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District 8-Serenity Sisters 

District 8 –Serenity Sisters meets every Saturday at 10am at His Place Church in Post Falls. We are 
an open Women's meeting. We offer a 12X12 study on the 3rd Saturday of the month. There is a 
Speaker Meeting at the end of each quarter. Our business meeting is the first Saturday of the month, 
following our normal meeting.  The church requires that we lock the door at 10:15.   Wendy- GSR

District 10

Greetings from District 10!

The following members celebrated milestones in May:
Carole O. – 1 year
Dana C. – 42 years
Debbie R. – 1 year
Kena – 17 years
Susan W. – 1 year
Congrats to all!

Things are changing rapidly and meetings are beginning to meet in person again so please see our 
website (kittitascountyaa.org) for up-to-date meeting info. 
The following group spotlight comes from the Cle Elum Group:
“#1 we have been steadily open to meeting for over a year, with the virus not being an issue. 
 #2 we, as a whole kept the rooms open for all who needed a place to fellowship and hang on 
to our sober ways and help the alcoholic who still suffered.  All in all ... We trusted GOD, kept 
our side of the street clean and helped others. (Dr. Bob's RX).”

Thank you for the update Kena!
Stay safe,
District 10

District 13

Hello again from District 13. Our District 13 Business Meeting is still Zoom only on the 2nd Tuesday of 
the month @ 6:30. If you want to join in the Zoom meeting info. is 817-2926-8720 and the Password 
is 3of5. Some groups are opening up as in-person and Zoom Meeting called a hybrid meeting. Check 
the Area 92 or Intergroup websites for the latest information. Other than that look for a Flyer from 
Intergroup about our annual picnic. I will include it with my next report.
Thanks,
Jamie Kane District 13 DCM

file:///C:/Users/Jamin/Documents/Documents/AA%20Files/WSEA%2092/Newsletter%2092/06-21%20June%20Newsletter/kiittitascountyaa.org
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District 24

Hi everyone! Greetings to all our fellow members from all of us at District 24! 
All groups in district 24 are having in person meetings. In May there was an increase in attendance 
and more new people are coming to meetings for information about AA. Yes! 5th tradition alive and 
well! GSRs say that although it continues to be a challenge to fill group service positions especially 
volunteers to chair group meetings, however there is always a member who volunteers when needed. 
Grupo Comunidad is continuing to prepare for group anniversary 2022. (Felicidades to Grupo El 
Puente and Roman and Alfredo)  On June 12 the group celebrates it’s 13th anniversary and Roman 
and Alfredo who are celebrating sobriety birthdays.  Grupo 12 has added an AA study group session 
for their Thursday night group meeting. The GSRs and I are continuing to study the concepts this 
month.   And on June 2nd we visited one of the district groups. The GSRs are also figuring a date for 
our conference Delegate’s report. 

I continue to attend PNC meetings every week. PNC 2021 is right around the corner on June 26 & 
27th. I’m helping people register and we in the Hispanic groups are all so happy there will be Spanish 
translation!
On May 22nd I was at our 2021 Conference Delegate’s report. Thank you for your service Gary!  I 
reflected on the efforts made to ensure that the Spanish districts had the conference agenda items 
and material in Spanish and I thought about our group and extra district meetings, our pre conference 
assembly and all the groups’ work on the agenda items!  In the end we trust our trusted servants 
make the best decisions for the whole of AA.  A Spanish fourth edition of Alcohólicos Anónimos is 
coming. Yes!!!  
Thank you for your service GSRs and all trusted servants. See you all at  “PNC” by zoom. Felices 24 
horas!

In gratitude,  
Virginia R.
DCM District 24
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Please register for:
2021 Pacific Northwest Conference
HERE (English)

There is no cost to register and attend this service conference.

Donations are appreciated. If you would like to donate, please visit the Pacific 
Northwest Conference Website, www.PNC1948.org, scroll to the bottom of the page, 
and click on "donate".

Event Timing:   
Saturday June 26, 2021            9am – 9pm      Conference
Sunday June 27, 2021               9am – Noon     PNC Business Meeting and Wrap Up

Event Address: Virtual Event / Zoom
Zoom information and an updated Program are located on our website 
at www.PNC1948.org.

-------------------------

Regístrese para:
Conferencia del Noroeste del Pacífico 2021
AQUÍ (Español)

No hay ningún costo para registrarse y asistir a esta conferencia de servicio.

Se agradecen las donaciones. Si desea donar, visite el sitio web de la Conferencia del 
Noroeste del Pacífico,: www.PNC1948.org, desplácese hasta la parte inferior de la 
página y haga clic en "donar".

Duración del evento:
Sábado 26 de junio de 2021        9 a.m. - 9 p.m. Conferencia
Domingo 27 de junio de 2021      9 a.m. - Mediodía Reunión de negocios de PNC y 
conclusión

Dirección del evento: Evento virtual / Zoom
La información de Zoom y un programa actualizado se encuentran en nuestro sitio web 
en www.PNC1948.org.

http://www.pnc1948.org/
http://www.pnc1948.org/
https://forms.gle/33zHfsmcWS83Xbg29
http://www.pnc1948.org/
http://www.pnc1948.org/
https://forms.gle/8CehE7VJX3A9Z93J7
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General Service Representatives

5 EASY steps to get CONNECTED

1. Go to Area 92 website:  https://area92aa.org/
2. Under the “Area Committee” tab click on “Documents”
3. At that screen (on the left) click on “Other Documents” 
4. Click on “Group Change Form” 
5. Complete and click “submit”

Your Group Info is now up-to-date with Area and GSO!

??? QUESTIONS ???  Contact: alt-delegate@area92aa.org - Ph# 208-755-2345

mailto:alt-delegate@area92aa.org
https://area92aa.org/
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Area Contact Information

Financial Contributions
Our 7th Tradition states: “Every A.A. Group ought to be fully self-supporting, declining outside 
contributions.”

Please send your contributions to:       

Washington State East Area 92

1314 S. Grand Blvd. Suite 2, Box #103

Spokane, WA 99202-1174

Delegate Gary P. delegate@area92aa.org 972-998-4221
Alt. Delegate Ben N. alt-delegate@area92aa.org 208-755-2345
Chair Diana M. chair@area92aa.org 509-429-1683
Alt. Chair Gary H. alt-chair@area92aa.org 509-670-8860
Treasurer Jan R. treasurer@area92aa.org 208-416-9507
Alt. Treasurer Cindy H. alt-treasurer@area92aa.org 509-341-9072
Secretary Ann-Marie K. secretary@area92aa.org 509 216-6175
Archives Chair Lisa G. archives-chair@area92aa.org 406-334-7091
Archivist Lisa D. archivist@area92aa.org 509-216-9366
Corrections Holly H. corrections@area92aa.org 509-251-3669
Corrections Bridge Lori T. area92correctionsbridge@gmail.com 208-277 7382
CPC Brande G. cpc@area92aa.org 509 868-4123
GV & Literature Anna V. literature@area92aa.org 509-406-2262
Newsletter Benjamin G. newsletter@area92aa.org 360-713-2374
Public Information Michelle W. pi@area92aa.org 509-388-6086
Translation Doug M. translation@area92aa.org 509-319-7510
Treatment Fran L. treatment@area92aa.org 509-936-1045
Treatment Bridge Sean S. treatmentbridge@area92aa.org 509-378-1787

Website Information Gary H. alt-chair@area92aa.org 509-670-8860

mailto:treatmentbridge@area92aa.org
mailto:area92correctionsbridge@gmail.com
mailto:area92altdelegate@gmail.com
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Area Newsletter Submission Guidelines
The Area 92 Newsletter- Published Monthly
The Newsletter is our primary mode of communication in Area 92 and relies on the submissions of each 

of us: Our DCM’s, GSR’s, Elected officers, Appointed Chairs and Delegates, Past and Present, as well as 
any member within Area 92.  Geographically Area 92 includes Eastern Washington, Northern Idaho, 
Western Montana and Hermiston Oregon.
Submissions:   Any Member of A.A. may submit information, questions, reports, ideas or discussion 
points to the Editor.  All Submissions are subject to editing for Grammar, sentence structure and spelling. 
 Any opinions expressed herein are not endorsed nor approved by A.A. as a whole nor is any article or 
activity published by A.A. as a whole except when Conference approved literature is quoted or otherwise 
copyrighted by A.A.W.S.

The Submission deadline is the 5th of each month at 5pm. Pacific Standard Time.  Each 
submission should be approximately 250 words.

Submission Methods:  Email to newsletter@area92aa.org   or US Mail to Address below
Area 92 Newsletter
212 Ironwood Drive Ste D   #212
Coeur d’Alene, Idaho 83814

This is the disclaimer and submission guidelines that will be found in each monthly Area Newsletter.

Changes include:

 Submittal deadline has been changed from the 10th of the month to the 5th of the Month.
 No Phone Text entries will be accepted.
 The Mailing Address has been changed.
 All forms of Mail Accepted, US Postal, FEDEX, UPS, DHL Etc.
 All entries and flyers should be clear and legible.
 Submission does not guarantee publication.

Thank you for your cooperation

Sincerely yours in Service!

Benjamin G.   Newsletter Editor      AREA 92 / Panel 70

Missed an Issue???

Area 92 Newsletter Archive

Go to :

area92aa.org/newsletter

mailto:newsletter@area92aa.org
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